
 

 

November 2022 

JourneyPartners extends our deep sympathy in the deaths of Partners and Friends 

Dr. Henry Mugabe, professor and former seminary president along with his son, Munyaradzi (Munya) 

Johannes Mugabe, and Dr.Dudzirai Chimeri, current president of Zimbabwe Theological Seminary 

(ZTS), died in a car accident Oct. 21.  

JourneyPartners is receiving  donations for the needs of the Mugabe and Chimeri families and in 

support of the ongoing work of Zimbabwe Theological Seminary.  Munya leaves a wife and 4-month-

old baby.  

You may donate through www.JourneyPartners.net  

OR mail Checks to JourneyPartners,  PO Box 1595, Severna Park, Maryland 21146      

 
ZimJourney 2013 Team visiting at Zimbabwe Theological Seminary with Henry and Hermina Mugabe and staff 

  

http://www.journeypartners.net/


Ways we gratefully received your support. 

The Bob and Dee Leggett Foundation provided two grants: 

1) A grant for Kutenda Children’s Home to purchase and install 3 lithium batteries for power 

storage with the solar power system providing water pumping and water tank storage. 

Additional solar panels and a new 10,000-gallon water holding tank have been installed. 

2) A grant to the Rural Empowerment Campaign in Action (RECA) Harare, Zimbabwe nonprofit. 

Founder and Director Mr. Fungayi Musara. The grant provided drilling of a rural well bore and 

solar powered clean water access to the Zhombwe Primary School, teachers’ homes and the 

community. The community can now plant gardens. Better health and retention of the teachers 

are two benefits. (See attachment) 

         

         Contractors installing solar water system          Children filling water bottles at Zhombwe school 

 

In late October, Joann Davis traveled with Fungayi and Jean Musara to meet with partners and supporters in Virginia and 

North Carolina.  The fall scenic roads and gracious hosts made the four days informative and delightful. 

 

Joann Davis, Fungayi and Jean Musara at Virginia Arboretum  



 

Bonnie Dixon’s travel to Kutenda Children’s Home July/August 2022 

16 suitcases of goods and clothing for Kutenda children and caregivers were flown with Bonnie 

Dixon.  Hosted by Co-Directors, Anna Maponga, and son, Prosper, the summer was filled with 

projects. 

 

          
Prosper’s corn maize             Bonnie observing the Pig House’s construction                   Annah Maponga with Kutenda 

 

• Repairing trucks, purchase of tires and maintenance equipment 

• Building a Pig House providing a self-sustaining resource for food and pig sales  

• Purchase of 200 laying hens, 3 cattle,2 goats and 1 ton of maize for meals.  

• Repairing doors, floors, leaking roofs and fence.  

• Purchase of linens, medications, dental appointments 

Prosper was selected to be Secretary General of Mashonaland Central Children’s Homes 

Prosper works closely with the government in oversight of the province’s 7 children’s homes. He has 

attended government sponsored workshops in conservation farming methods. Participating in this 

training garners inputs of seeds and fertilizer from the government for this planting season.  

Kutenda has 2 Care-Mothers and a University of Bindura social work Intern assisting at Kutenda 

where 22 children currently reside. This number often swells to the capacity of 24 children. 

$4,500.00 is sent every 2 months as JourneyPartners commits to help with sustainability for Kutenda 

through your generous support. These funds are used for food purchases, medical needs, 

educational fees and uniforms, and staff compensation.  

  



 

 

Kutenda Children’s Home Masembura , Zimbabwe 

 

 


